## EASTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN REGULAR MEETING 10 MAY 2021 7:00 PM MINUTES

PRESENT: Chairman Bruce Flewelling, Scott Allen, Tammy Beaulier-Fuller, Norm Trask, Tom Osgood, Jeff Clark, Dave Hopkins, Mary Lee Keep, Chantel Pellitier, Mark Stanley, Kim Hall, Cheryl Clark and Jim Gardner Town Manager

Chairman Flewelling called the regular meeting to order at 7:00 pm

Superintendent Stanley presented the 2021-2022 Easton School Department Budget. Superintendent Stanley stated that the budget was up from last year by \$68,945.62 to the Easton Taxpayers. Superintendent Stanley stated that the increase to the Easton Taxpayers was due to less State of Maine subsidies. Superintendent Stanley stated that the overall budget was \$3,858,854.00 a 1.13% decrease from the 2020/2021 Easton School Department Budget. After a short discussion with the Superintendent and Easton School Board members, Easton Board of Selectmen thanked the Easton School Department Superintendent.

No Public Comment.

Selectmen Allen made the motion to approve the minutes of 12 April 2021 Regular Meeting. Selectmen Beaulier-Fuller seconded the motion. Motion carried 4-0

Selectmen Allen made the motion to approve and sign treasure's warrants #18 - #26. Selectmen Beaulier-Fuller seconded the motion. Motion carried 4-0.

Selectmen Allen made the motion to approve the financial figures through 4 May 2021. Selectmen Trask seconded the motion. Motion carried 4-0.

Selectmen Allen made the motion to approve the appointment of Paul Dudley and Jim Gardner to represent Easton on the NMDC Board and General Assembly. Selectmen Trask seconded the motion. Motion carried 4-0

Selectmen Trask made the motion to approve the 2021 Hayden Scholarship for the Class of 2021 Easton High School graduates. Selectmen Beaulier-Fuller seconded the motion. Motion carried 4-0.

Easton Board of Selectmen reviewed the new CDC guidelines for wearing of mask. So noted.

Easton Board of Selectmen reviewed information concerning American Rescue Plan distribution. So, noted.

Selectmen Allen made the motion to approve the resolution of the Town of Easton opposing LD 920 in Maine Legislature Imposing Additional Financial Burdens on the citizens of Easton. Selectmen Trask seconded the motion. Motion carried 4-0

Easton Board of Selectmen review the \$2000 grant award to the Easton Fire Department from The Ed McDonald MMA Grant. So noted.

Easton Board of Selectmen was informed that Travis Carter was selected for the Spirit of America Award for 2021. So noted.

Review of the Easton Fire Department building was tabled for further discussion.

Easton Board of Selectmen reviewed the May 2021 Schedule for the Easton Recreation Department. So noted

During the Manager's Report Town Manager Gardner stated that he has heard from Jim Shaw that a offer will be made on the former Health Center building. Town Manager Gardner informed the Easton Board of Selectmen that there will be a BBQ on 13 June 2021 from 10 am - 2 pm at the Country Farms Market to support the Prestile Park Project.

Selectmen Allen made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:45 p.m. Selectmen Trask seconded the motion. Motion carried 4-0.

Respectfully Submitted, Jim Gardner Easton Town Manager